# BHS Band Booster Association Meeting November 8, 2011

A meeting of the Buckhorn High School Band Boosters was held on November 8, 2011, at 7:00 p.m. in the Band Room. Connie Glass, President, presided over the meeting.

#### I. General Announcements – Connie Glass

- A. Minutes Minutes from the October 11, 2011, band booster meeting were emailed and parents voted to approve as submitted.
- B. Upcoming Events An upcoming events handout was provided and will be reflected on the band website at <a href="www.buckhornband.com">www.buckhornband.com</a>. Of special note is a change to the Christmas Concert, which has been moved from December 13<sup>th</sup> in the BHS gym to either December 19<sup>th</sup> or 20<sup>th</sup> at Columbia High School. Call time is 5:00 p.m. at Columbia High School and the concert will be at 6:30 p.m. The exact date will be announced as soon as possible. Dress is concert attire, black dresses and tuxes.
- C. Recent Events Thanks to all the parents who made Ultimate Frisbee and the Masquerade Dance such a success. Students were well behaved and had a terrific time.
- D. Upcoming Band Booster Meetings Tuesday, December 13<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday, January 10<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 p.m.

# II. Financial Report – Dawn Wacaster

The Fall Band Fee is \$360 per student. Schedule of payments - \$90 was due by August 25<sup>th</sup>, \$90 due by September 15<sup>th</sup>, \$90 was due by October 15<sup>th</sup>, \$90 due by Nov 15<sup>th</sup>. Concession stand and clean-up profits, as well as proceeds from the EAA breakfasts will be entered into Charms student accounts very soon. The October budget with proposed and actual spending was provided. Reminder that Fall fees must be paid by December 10<sup>th</sup>. Spring band fees (Concert Band) are \$100 and credits remaining in student accounts will roll forward.

## III. Old Business - Connie Glass

- A. Website Report (Jan Liles) The new <a href="www.buckhornband.com">www.buckhornband.com</a> site is online. The daylight savings time change played havoc with the calendar. We will find a solution quickly, but in the meantime, please pay close attention to emails from Connie regarding all upcoming events. Parents have requested a central location for photos and videos. We are researching the easiest way to make this happen.
- B. Proposed By-laws were discussed and voted on. They will be posted under Parents/Documents on the new website.

## IV. New Business – Connie Glass

A. Fruit Sale Committee – Lisa Blay has volunteered to chair this committee. After the fruit is ordered by Mrs. Blay, we will need volunteers to meet the fruit delivery truck and disperse pre-sale fruit on delivery day. Advertising must also be planned and executed. We will also need a "roadside manager" to support students and parents during the big roadside sale day.

- B. Other Spring Fundraiser We need another Spring fundraiser with a goal for 40% profit to the band. Please email ideas to Connie at <a href="mailto:connie@elderlawfirm.net">connie@elderlawfirm.net</a>.
- C. Leftover Food/Drink (Regina Clonts) There are some cases of soft drinks and food items from the concession stand. Regina asked parents to see her after the meeting to purchase.
- D. There is a new Facebook page for band members and boosters only called Buckhorn Band News and Events. This is a closed page for important news and reminders.

#### V. Director Remarks – Jacob Souder

Mr. Souder thanked parents for their support and praised students for their hard work during marching season. Concert chair auditions will take place right before Christmas break and Jazz Band will begin shortly after the first of the year.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting of the BHS Band Boosters will take place on Tuesday, December 13, 2011, at 7:00 p.m.